03 rd January 2022

API Specification Documents

**Umang Services –NDHM**

V1.0

Version Control

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Author | Shahnawaz |
| File Name | API Specification Document  NDHM services to be onboarded on UMANG Platform |
| Created on | 03rd January 2022 |
| Last Edited on | 03rd January 2022 |

Revision History

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Version | Revision Date | Revision Type | Revision Description | Author |
| v1.0 | 03rd January 2022 | API Creation | Draft version | Shahnawaz |

Review History

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Version | Name | Title | Team | Review Date |
| v1.0 | Sushil Singh | Manager | Technology & Research team |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |

Contents

[2 Introduction 4](#_Toc92125836)

[2.1 Document Objective 4](#_Toc92125837)

[2.2 Acronyms and Abbreviations 4](#_Toc92125838)

[3 Purpose 5](#_Toc92125839)

[3.1 Session Api 5](#_Toc92125840)

[3.2 Gateway Session Api 7](#_Toc92125841)

[3.3 Patient Auth Init Api 9](#_Toc92125842)

[3.4 Patient Auth Confirm Api 11](#_Toc92125843)

[3.5 Bridge Services Api 14](#_Toc92125844)

[3.6 Patient complete profile Api 17](#_Toc92125845)

[3.7 Aadhar Generate OTP Api 19](#_Toc92125846)

[3.8 Verify Aadhar OTP Api 21](#_Toc92125847)

[3.9 Patient Api 23](#_Toc92125848)

[3.10 List Provider Api 26](#_Toc92125849)

[3.11 Specific provider Api 43](#_Toc92125850)

[3.12 Govt Programs Api 46](#_Toc92125851)

[3.13 Discover Patient Api 49](#_Toc92125852)

[3.14 Patient Links Api 51](#_Toc92125853)

[3.15 Link Enquiry Api 53](#_Toc92125854)

[3.16 Link Confirm Api 56](#_Toc92125855)

[3.17 My Profile Api 58](#_Toc92125856)

[3.18 Create pin Api 60](#_Toc92125857)

[3.19 Verify pin Api 62](#_Toc92125858)

[3.20 Change pin Api 65](#_Toc92125859)

[3.21 Forget pin generate otp Api 67](#_Toc92125860)

[3.22 Forget pin validate otp Api 69](#_Toc92125861)

[3.23 Update pin Api 71](#_Toc92125862)

[3.24 Profile share Api 73](#_Toc92125863)

[3.25 Patient request Api 75](#_Toc92125864)

[3.26 Patient locker Api 83](#_Toc92125865)

[3.27 Patient locker with id Api 87](#_Toc92125866)

[3.28 Register locker Api 89](#_Toc92125867)

[3.29 Subscription request Api 103](#_Toc92125868)

[3.30 Subscription Details Api 106](#_Toc92125869)

[3.31 Deny request Api 109](#_Toc92125870)

[3.32 Approve request Api 111](#_Toc92125871)

[3.33 Edit request Api 114](#_Toc92125872)

[3.34 List authorization request Api 117](#_Toc92125873)

[3.35 Grant authorization request Api 119](#_Toc92125874)

[3.36 Approve authorization request Api 122](#_Toc92125875)

[3.37 Revoke authorization request Api 124](#_Toc92125876)

[3.38 Deny authorization request Api 126](#_Toc92125877)

[3.39 Approve locker request Api 128](#_Toc92125878)

[3.40 Initialize authentication Api 132](#_Toc92125879)

[3.41 authentication confirm Api 134](#_Toc92125880)

[3.42 Get state Api 137](#_Toc92125881)

[3.43 Get district Api 141](#_Toc92125882)

[3.44 App notification Api 146](#_Toc92125883)

[3.45 Logout Api 148](#_Toc92125884)

# Introduction

Under Digital India Program, NeGD has developed Unified Mobile Application for New-Age Governance (UMANG) which is a unified platform with a single mobile app (on Android, iOS, KaiOS and Windows) and web (www.umang.gov.in). It aims to provide single point access to major government services from the Central Government, State/UT Governments and local bodies as well as from their agencies from mobile. It was envisaged to integrate with 200 government applications to provide around 1200+ high impact services.

## Document Objective

The API Specification Document provide an overview of the purpose of API & data provided. The goal of this document is to capture and describe behaviour of all the API’s. Please refer to “Acronyms” section below for a list of abbreviations and terminology that are associated with the project.

## Acronyms and Abbreviations

The following table lists the acronyms and abbreviations used in this document.

Table 1: Acronyms and Abbreviations

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| # | Acronyms / Abbreviations | Full Form |
| 1 | Did | Device ID |
| 2 | Lac | Location |
| 3 | Lang | Language from App |
| 4 | Lon | Longitude |
| 5 | Mode | Mode |
| 6 | Pltfrm | Platform |
| 7 | Srvid | Service ID |
| 8 | Tkn | Token |
| 9 | Trkr | Tracker |
| 10 | P. No. | Page Number |
| 11 | Pt. No. | Point Number |

# Purpose

This document provided the list of APIs available in Umang Platform for functionalities/Services provided by NDHM.

## Session Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/session |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

     "clientId": "SBX\_001253",

      "clientSecret": "5ac45287-faa5-4440-8dce-6d7ef31f1b19"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "expiresIn": 600,

        "accessToken": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICJBbFJiNVdDbThUbTlFSl9JZk85ejA2ajlvQ3Y1MXBLS0ZrbkdiX1RCdkswIn0..JVAytSygwNu5NKCSMJDOQGwCFdaK-cZ9auy8gtCbubVB7brsnFKqN5g0gogf1Djhg-WlSL8er5-IAxti4tGgPpmC\_kKp8MC8GP\_bINOu35RRzO\_FR4EPObWC9La\_hwavq4keCTtMU5xUxNQMFD3Vqo8EVDlvuJ9-JC6Uy1xQ8eUhDkVSMiUrsGYxT1NgStxnEVZ2qeTTLSN1wqFEW4byTGkGkz9xOFyd5xwzYfWbqgue4pS0kk2WkD3DLPAKcDxJgnffRuT-V5azQu60GyVzhHG688wgYXksZGDVALprUmyeEVIjs-a0k\_bBOB1u0pXkYI55IBwS0n4yjNWs3z90dg",

        "tokenType": "bearer",

        "refreshExpiresIn": 1800,

        "refreshToken": "eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICIyMWU5NzA4OS00ZTcxLTQyNGEtOTAzYS1jOTAyMWM1NmFlNWYifQ.eyJleHAiOjE2NDEyMTAyNzQsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwODQ3NCwianRpIjoiZWJiYjA3YzMtNjhmYS00MjkzLTg2ZDQtMjkxNWE0MmFlY2Y2IiwiaXNzIjoiaHR0cHM6Ly9kZXYubmRobS5nb3YuaW4vYXV0aC9yZWFsbXMvY2VudHJhbC1yZWdpc3RyeSIsImF1ZCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZGV2Lm5kaG0uZ292LmluL2F1dGgvcmVhbG1zL2NlbnRyYWwtcmVnaXN0cnkiLCJzdWIiOiIzMGE5NGU0OS00YjA5LTRjNzgtOGNjOS1lMTEwOWE2MWRlODciLCJ0eXAiOiJSZWZyZXNoIiwiYXpwIjoiU0JYXzAwMTI1MyIsInNlc3Npb25fc3RhdGUiOiIzNTQwMzUzNS1iZGU2LTQ5M2EtYjZhZS00NmZlMDY2N2Y3ZmYiLCJzY29wZSI6Im9wZW5pZCBlbWFpbCBwcm9maWxlIn0.c8bewf310JlDJyWkPVuqeA6u3gPh4jUg-CcLxE-VMXI"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Gateway Session Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/gatewaySession |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "username": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

    "password": "Akhter#$1",

    "grantType": "password"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "token": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoiREhQTF8xODk0NjI0IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MTIxMDQ1NiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwODY1Nn0.C5Bbez1AfP-SpXhfxShv\_SD3ufbsDY4QEvczYO7iO52WTVdcmScnKxzI-zkXyWJqoQ5JDH7wgKS--GuDqUxU0Z6CYtq3cFnQZ0dKf8e5p2a8yk2RB3d6kfUz208-Q1EWnmloWb8ssLsinnVQ1eX6D7\_Qu3WYjYN3u8P6azi6RZK\_CPpPDYX8Ge32I1KsTRA-hAU4Avljuk9MnC32VFrFT-W0vZL6bYDvdonXCzWbPFprBloTaSeVGYiZJLhztQeWwlY4ZsL\_FCBy0IQ6XCcjdBHgsnLQ2tq-70qjVK4vkZv-kCfFw2EBFTdMZ5KclynP0kLuGIeY4uowms\_673MjBOsnxqB2X0t5I5SDTbCBW7G5FAdGdxLqYNtSgEpPqWfhDpS50OPZItZn9aUfU8SOl7XwdZJvh7o\_Lt4LdKmgbJ8gSkh5\_Y9f7UQzPdZ8KKyGR6TeD6u-gLSjaqghioqi00Rn4p9NpCD-pUFWpd821wp08s78ZlwhXk-gZDoKa7cw6YYpDtwg3cyBWTHcRgynfJeT4J1d7okdNNt\_2ou85ft32CCnHHd8pIeG-yhZZNTZLUB9JhAnvGyYCXbrO46oZdldHrRECZ9pw6E5pHdUn9ahryQ8ig1G4UXnddwmayLeQSFGzrEiPjD18uvdxron0SW41a6M4F0JHKe1EEpOSs4"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient Auth Init Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientAuthInit |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

   "authMethod": "MOBILE\_OTP",

    "healthid": "73-7854-0707-4044"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "error": **null**,

        "txnId": "6ca32db3-9139-4347-82c9-48359d3ff125"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient Auth Confirm Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientAuthConfirm |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

   "transactionId": "bb599f8b-76f7-4eaf-bac7-aead4bc585d6",

    "authCode": "548350"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "profile": {

            "verifiedIdentifiers": [

                {

                    "type": "MOBILE",

                    "value": "9632912946"

                }

            ],

            "address": **null**,

            "districtCode": "195",

            "aadhaarVerified": **false**,

            "gender": "M",

            "districtName": "Darbhanga",

            "dateOfBirth": {

                "date": 25,

                "month": 2,

                "year": 2000

            },

            "healthId": "41-1661-3480-0127",

            "hasTransactionPin": **false**,

            "profilePhoto": **null**,

            "stateName": "Bihar",

            "name": {

                "middle": **null**,

                "last": **null**,

                "first": "shahnawaz"

            },

            "unverifiedIdentifiers": **null**,

            "stateCode": "10",

            "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

        },

        "status": **null**,

        "token": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MTIxMDkwNSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwOTEwNX0.oH7QsbOJapyO4iBy0nlQySY7ZnFJHDHpQJaoDeD0jFKrYu8TIImqW9M9o9Wz2iJoc7rhsNHZB7oDZetzBpKHo1GdPt3gBK7s\_ClccUZqbBTphZ0-euh5OaockvyYMcUPwNq4gPNpNER4leS1jHMuR\_AtzGg5UF7tmFk9yY00zRXVxWUuGen9Vg6i7oYBHg3UKR84tYY2kYKfYmNYKzN0FRniPNJUlVlM0Teuk1yRNc\_cOWrWJxtJ-0BTfDzenUNjDcmA\_F7emwaMtOq6iJelMJeBju3wFH2b\_twwi8Qg4xVl6nPJmx84B2zD9X\_ZxKJ1U2sARHstAd6JJsIuPhhlB4tK0Gn-wTEoRaAbq9gOfAFH4mrsq\_5rWjmILndg7wLtU8InttN8gUzLojOkd2jToqEZcV1KWjKPdq1Ahrof542yldW3A8rrm24JcXundwIAecyQiGwgV9ZlpWX9OfQPOFgapyigV0Ke2YrQEieHziErxu\_rJPSrSmfmYKhMnt\_e3o5WsiLuziudIKfC-WvFzztqzAWeOgkoowdfe2YKNn01-J3TpePzxK8GfrDm6nLKecESM5zDb7TVprMmf52ge8z4MGalPw90\_4eUB6-wjhbxmmvRCgBfPrjFimn6PWFPdO4y54bwBfIMkhTv-rrrZQix73pVGgIzqOzBXJmG7f0"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Bridge Services Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/bridgeServices |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "id": "SBX\_001253\_HIP",

    "name": "UMANG1",

    "type": "HIP",

    "active": **true**,

    "alias": [

        "HIP"

    ],

    "authorization": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICJBbFJiNVdDbThUbTlFSl9JZk85ejA2ajlvQ3Y1MXBLS0ZrbkdiX1RCdkswIn0..l3HuFaMOwe1e4QfdZJckUy6zdRYBVUVEYrqCWOaItg0CEfD1A7R-mVgMP0uFCLMvEl0\_iPJ3LwBt9a5Z-KZwMoUgllaIHoe6olBzX\_q4hMxiLUiSPWyPvzLSJAnwQ4wwQfTXZtwVeu1wXAsWKPfjOaWk010voOxJIHH44WEM4D71J5FgjHFgs\_9KknYsYq1K4BYh8f\_Kqo7EEpKXF\_FoVAfXNzlpRTahJhfQmwe8UcUph5d2wQ6X0QcY-T6cnTDXvOyuiEDZSMFy9awBcDkTTcx\_bzS3JmnDS0Kl3IMlnSZ3oAy9-MiiCcn46vbTDilHEbZnMn-DrCLUPZZR2x-aNg"

}

#### Response

Internal Server Error

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient complete profile Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientCompleteProfile |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "cmId": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

    "healthid": "73-7854-0707-4044",

    "password": "Akhter#$1",

    "xAuthToken":"Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoiREhQTF8xODk0NjI0IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2MjY1NywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MDg1N30.g\_2GhjYZeBb6May9-K8WHeogBufeFJLtgfeKE7FoPFZe8nYy06yeszVujtPS7eIx\_RJrvwT381K0AyDg\_M25kPjWOEm9v4Uucwm9GWbo7QF3rsnwQLdF8hdHTgRM\_mtrJVaJt6u-clxnqN-TauYGvZ2ScowYkD9NuRoGEMN0wLUSTJmmjFRXH3UW9dMMzC\_P4nStQ8St2bf1V2f7r\_ZrI8rSbmeBHhJizOkqKD22tHlbc7R7eqJsfGLPNYBiZCnB\_\_-5f3-yu6CZTA9y0tIoko02QAjSSSxzIdIKm\_fpEOwyKSHYsJVL5kpM-HmZuFjC9UK9-NYeCa1XWnUx4p4XZAcwkVbTK5T79\_lK9G9E3ulIsBdbO9zQPEaPehXMzVN3zb-1pCOt-KpP0g1dtuq22dd7BjtbVVOLlhwQRiJ2wJDA5EHlyWV5W2oxn8atxySN6M272dxwtmAigYGEkLu47XIXsrB1uhj3ARgGwHlRbWTSUDl\_Ibr6eYdqDYxHt8pIugnYBG-QCzCgP5fRQsAQS5Rso5e8pTuZ-40aIIzJURO3EJXwkWqIw2pJI9-cHOhLY4aGhR0ViKW2WXoewUF3brVHFUVaO9oDP21ngb6sqakphj1Mjx2Tu9K0NdBg0IRFefe-gyJte7pHd6ZQgZBN5yrDzSMaP6\_OLbs5F1cQyKQ"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "token": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoiREhQTF8xODk0NjI0IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MTIxMTI5MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwOTQ5Mn0.UYlrVRGo3GGaxozDKX9pImD0skaSK99qCxcy-s4JXr79mUVKpUK5NEQpXMVZ44RNpe8cOc0n4wkLYIIjs3RAYcze-y7HZqDW8ZCCxfapMrp0\_DYgbGzGyHaZkndMtz9lxMVhWPYeACB7SPMPj0uAsaXihe6swmqWpVxGuRhRHkUEbtE4efqyF4kdx7wfb0kcaB8xrePk8P-xomwPs7-kvoMXhBNVhCVDVMxQ4Xy8necKrdFXOiPqbS\_QeVDRjYZqKJ6pYPYAlvpV0a8rg7IIbq7eZVbC1b\_zfi8r5Bttug7JzbUtJMFbmY6VUCr1JLtewj-oO947cP4r\_1mxceIL28wkcS69r5Hud-05PvxYvL-C966wCy1pcc5SSo69jCOYX3dckush0CikD9Olu1vsA\_qC6uhJwhyG1qvUUUM\_oBkWx0dxdxzOSKHWBObA2zozV1mkHOSXboQDwVvbQ7uwSE9PgPTrYtvl29Mxl5XOzVlNOkyqaIpns3ksSvojnIoCeoJSULQP3wT5fwjylk4nMRnj7evyNDtdwM2Zevrewgb2XmOhQncPWnz6HtVi2nuIgbQrg\_WXE1zg691f2hC74rcMtBXPHMGgmu66PYsIzd4Uu3G-pCy5eRL3AAgvK9r6nECWbGhi9FoxHHeMmzYqKMKXGkHjEFE7zWuHBoahi6I"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Aadhar Generate OTP Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/aadhaarGenerateOtp |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

   "aadhaar": "694704838997",

    "xAuthToken":"Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoiREhQTF8xODk0NjI0IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MTIxMTUwOCwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwOTcwOH0.gT3C1mGdQ-tU0Vk-IHN8xMjdeslx3nSCzePL\_BGhsqXGyvJ1e8u\_xw2Lkh1R\_C7RHcg7CJRlW9pcjMUSuNBhrk2myDUCOLK\_ydZ552VFlFHWZHuD\_m02HafxC-Aod-\_jCBtoSvhKTIHFfu\_XJrWdNmUIg2bHs8FjMjxGTjD\_AG3sxLlUSqKn-3xQGj\_ZR0Bn-vtbwF6DM9eGulWWbRV2buQMnCzYzpTszJslggK8KFT0bsJ6HNKQx2\_rdY24HTU\_LaCouuII4v7a\_\_lTbZWKQVdwgk4Nya0q\_KlYNiznOzVwKbkNakWf4OQryzFLfktx2ZEc7jJmSi67eiWqwFZdI8onFnQNW9dLmiefLbT5M3rn8MbVJCG\_Ukm346YuIFshPRw2asPkjpG7Rd3QfNyaKdkyPPZkLjXaFXKfCCkOKbS6Zu6qSEdK1qfeWpg0Js\_iCkTean0KZlAqU78bCydteKBq2wYZdyJLi-x3rxBvULD1tKWLZe8JCpXw8aK8um4p4cS\_v6Lc9g5-xhd09fd7dR8ZcCFflTx13uidzbHFAf8NeNzpDk6hjHOil11VCQRN4-Y-WYgAl4pfggEpfAnEVaP2AGMjpelvqxTp1upLJMQlCVA-tFZTqGCiEjsKj5OtK3F-9iLTh7UtezzaHtfZY9liEkuP8KvUN-1DoVZjBq0"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "401 Unauthorized: [no body]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Verify Aadhar OTP Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/verifyAadhaarOtp |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "txnId": "aa217d2d-c1a7-43f5-8302-46de76220154",

    "otp": "",

     "xAuthToken":"Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDM0NCwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjU0NH0.XvPEj2M5Ns8ry0sWsWFsDLaky\_eyUk6bnleGNA3FeOwR1NmIrgPJNhpi3K-LxvP3iVUMSgzz4f6Wvk2M4IuaBOGYI83yuZiJcaS1AAvxbZiAdc9fAOGsVingFYjJ2b5Zz6VeHXbWN5fRD5glaUGQ3BnQ\_omuhP4IjJVGxZpCIloUz8tGMfjTwSpa8TpM\_Z3fP\_I6bzdYp2Q7Tqcdu\_gKqei\_0Eyjqq81v3gsDWUD2flgMoZAZXTvHZBNzwUSb3XwL-xHGEal5GFnVdH5CBiCBOBUnk7nzPNWbik-TCSTJ-0vW4mf3-gvsOBui720Xou1D-8ib8CFoK1\_x53dBjeh7Eur\_5AbnxrlKEAJQgrAFEcV2h6Y9NVD1bd5cdoN55C8cmdajapKre5uA-bUJZc4Ct7m9ZsOakRITZXtE-Uo9qDPsllVnqu9qXgXcfGGu0\_\_rO4DHxjkbanEidKbYMq4V\_1DXw5i3XOjjoKv50FQqsWfsVziZxK1XZULy\_KZXO6AULtohKOwO8e9goeqg9\_PnjcTEiQ-WxNvp5cXti1p0XHqEsGdpHjakpiPnwlrvbu558AHoV8KP-0PEXWsLCO-FMa\_dt\_ixqbramZFU5aL9M7THKEw5E4wNcfwD86Yfk2s\_Eyea87DCXzaYqHDY1Td99hrhwL4FVLaaonPrXd2kh0"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "401 Unauthorized: [no body]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientApi |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "authorization": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICJBbFJiNVdDbThUbTlFSl9JZk85ejA2ajlvQ3Y1MXBLS0ZrbkdiX1RCdkswIn0..b63Y8\_MGP91r4aQc27EASFVloYrPgVXWPdN1gX2FCzoknBCn3DyrgJtYxELir4GF9qNUJQGCLaL9kr5sh1xTD9fiaaJonh3wVOqi7zwv\_JaYh2D3XIy5euJE6HDL6W5crnt9pqlOQnmYvthl9\_pOKBq9uC1Dhib904Gcu2CX9ZRS4iCsSmIuT6VtgUYWh88M8Uqp3dUtQ4CbDxdZ5x\_o8c60m9PRIg6RTqCziIAbCbjyEY9Z5\_f8tlnjYUsV8QLDwiAjZDrPEfAXWW3eWUxPlK5gwX\_57T7Dl-ZsuvnbycNGMX2SG9N\_Dn87oNzEIXfXhrJ\_59PdroE3yhucFy0CqQ"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "identifier": "anaro@sbx",

        "districtCode": "82",

        "gender": "M",

        "phone": "+918882137639",

        "name": {

            "middle": "",

            "last": "",

            "first": "Anaro"

        },

        "dateOfBirth": {

            "date": 13,

            "month": 11,

            "year": 1992

        },

        "unverifiedIdentifiers": **null**,

        "stateCode": "7",

        "healthIdNumber": "35-0160-8034-5155"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## List Provider Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/listProviders |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "name": "z",

    "stateCode": "37",

    "districtCode": "6",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Z72IH",

                "id": "BFHL\_82357"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "AIMSxyzdept",

                "id": "AIMSxyzdept\_1234"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "SCKZ0",

                "id": "BFHL\_45608"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "UUUHZ",

                "id": "BFHL\_88743"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "LJGZ0",

                "id": "BFHL\_14080"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "11ZX6",

                "id": "BFHL\_73848"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "71VIZ",

                "id": "BFHL\_20438"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "VLYZ2",

                "id": "BFHL\_96680"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "IIZOC",

                "id": "BFHL\_9643"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "0GX5Z",

                "id": "BFHL\_37719"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Z6CJK",

                "id": "BFHL\_47845"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "AIIMSxyzDelhi",

                "id": "AIIMSxyzDelhi\_1234"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "GVZNT",

                "id": "BFHL\_75564"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "JNKZ6",

                "id": "BFHL\_10236"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "OL58Z",

                "id": "BFHL\_26966"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "QO7ZN",

                "id": "BFHL\_54313"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "CZA89",

                "id": "BFHL\_80861"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "tanaz",

                "id": "pat0001"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "ZLJAT",

                "id": "BFHL\_12605"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "2AZ36",

                "id": "BFHL\_16557"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Experience  Zero",

                "id": "BFHL\_301979909357271"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "SZPR0",

                "id": "BFHL\_38685"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "LQHZP",

                "id": "BFHL\_39107"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "B6B4Z",

                "id": "BFHL\_3957"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "HQPZU",

                "id": "BFHL\_42660"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Z0DYH",

                "id": "BFHL\_63711"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "TMDZJ",

                "id": "BFHL\_76226"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "TRZ9T",

                "id": "BFHL\_77175"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "NIMYZ",

                "id": "BFHL\_89426"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "ERZ5K",

                "id": "BFHL\_89838"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "AJ2KZ",

                "id": "BFHL\_90556"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "4Y6ZQ",

                "id": "BFHL\_9117"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "ZNXH5",

                "id": "BFHL\_95034"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "2AA2Z",

                "id": "BFHL\_98342"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "QDCZK",

                "id": "BFHL\_7466"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "ramesh  hamza",

                "id": "Pat0000001625"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "firoz  shaikh",

                "id": "Pat0000001650"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "CezhDoctorHIU",

                "id": "Czech Doctor"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP",

                "HIU"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "zuxtra",

                "id": "zuxtra"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Ffonr825 Automation Zjssi105",

                "id": "BFHL\_HIP\_574935977048681352"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Nazeer Test",

                "id": "NAZEER\_0123"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP",

                "HIU"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "ZiffyHealth",

                "id": "SBX\_001316"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "zxcv123",

                "id": "zxcv123"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "Urzke806 Automation Ocrbi686",

                "id": "BFHL\_HIP\_5938779845672853"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "7HKZO",

                "id": "BFHL\_75429"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        }

    ]

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Specific provider Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/specificProviders |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "providerId":"IN0410000183",

   "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "identifier": {

            "name": "Max Hospital NDHM",

            "id": "IN0410000183"

        },

        "city": **null**,

        "facilityType": [

            "HIP"

        ],

        "isHIP": **true**,

        "telephone": **null**,

        "attributes": **null**

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Govt Programs Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/govtPrograms |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "AB - PMJAY",

                "id": "PMJAY"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": **null**,

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        },

        {

            "identifier": {

                "name": "CoWINSIT",

                "id": "CoWINSIT"

            },

            "city": **null**,

            "facilityType": [

                "HIP"

            ],

            "isHIP": **true**,

            "telephone": **null**,

            "attributes": {

                "hipAttributes": {

                    "discoveryAdditionalFieldLabel": "Cowin Registered Mobile No."

                },

                "hiuAttributes": **null**,

                "healthLockerAttributes": **null**

            }

        }

    ]

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Discover Patient Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/discoverPatient |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "3fa85f64-5717-4562-b3fc-2c963f66afa6",

    "hip": {

        "id": "string"

    },

    "unverifiedIdentifiers": [

        {

            "type": "MOBILE",

            "value": "+919800083232"

        }

    ],

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1412,\"message\":\"A request with this request id already exists.\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient Links Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientLinks |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "patient": {

            "links": [

                {

                    "referenceNumber": "11012",

                    "display": "shahnawaz",

                    "careContexts": [

                        {

                            "referenceNumber": "15372",

                            "display": "In Patient"

                        }

                    ],

                    "hip": {

                        "name": "Manakular Vinayagar medical College and hospital city centre",

                        "id": "IN3410000238",

                        "type": "HIP"

                    }

                }

            ],

            "id": "41-1661-3480-0127"

        }

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Link Enquiry Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/linkEnquiry |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "3fa85f64-5717-4562-b3fc-2c963f66afa6",

    "transactionId": "236cdb3d-4ec3-4a68-a16e-6daeed2314dd",

    "patient": {

        "referenceNumber": "11012",

        "careContexts": [

            {

                "referenceNumber": "15372"

            }

        ]

    },

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1427,\"message\":\"Failed to get transaction Id\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Link Confirm Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/linkConfirm |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "token": "748632",

    "linkRefNumber":"11012",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2NDQzMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2MjYzMX0.Lyms6jYZFDjtt9bc4nsvNPBWPNYduuY4OFdqLc\_jHhVh2BsXUDOVBGGIbXYpNW91s2B8peDPPCTC5654T-GTgWO7xzTKjTPKj2W86HTgpbMDLVQ9tKTQo4BnOHq89PRktZSYkOSRVaJ\_VIiTaDEjiL4aoJ5SRRs6UOlxrgcvVbeMgg73vkCOpa2boArX4uQE3rIN61HJbPUzx0ps2W-hqqb6yfFDrh4h47J5ga\_xyjR9gb9mur6q2KYKkNLTWVq-NMyEMFI7Vfb8VvjrZYS76JwwviIMFB6AXLEZ5IHauoiR6qGk8xoJGTlalLeqA8Hy73G18\_Ma76q6F9llNct8bjLzLBC5f1eV8NONlyzB1jXkZhgqARSMDldhRAsyVdCK4J487Xj0YDmdMOs-XR-y3ZkLRDnfOubO7AJeKiq2c0BO6mBlbPAOn-mXCkHeO5jxkfD2ftNrgSssNp28ScFc\_x9LZZ3bdCju6WuuEnu7lUzaWP5g2ZXoB7lHQobCQ9EgQL5\_r\_vAdX6LG5KfR3J7W\_\_\_g1-mvbS0foQ3dJ-9onU6s9LyTMrWSUPpY8pJbP9wYR47WkIIPDU7mXqYBC7rZnIIvw3UCrOyugHlqeKrV1xSCGPzo\_YDxhJMueIOq2ApKoRcUxq7Pjp7AoCGL1KoWlEjreDrRG3NcYoptGBQaW4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1413,\"message\":\"Invalid link reference\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## My Profile Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/myProfile |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoiREhQTF8xODk0NjI0IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MTIxMTM5MSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIwOTU5MX0.bMtqVGpTW5zxaioXWS3ngB6jV5SWW9-0WU6RqDivOmReN6fgsagVvepx5jZRBVtbdm4AATYfh6-ZHUB8wKhkokqMPOKTnwAv40bE4e0lTIXbK0bEPHDWnv4kqEVbLPbwX3L1aO1Ue7aaxp12ys7XtBIFf0pQ4176Y7fNnPkAKSJ02dv9RGgFD5jNNSf-TnmOwX6FhbGl7y5G5RTtX9u\_qlQOYJWwy95f-UWwDa0cZ4cIdd7x9dJRkf4epxCG0YYTBFE6OjNpJxwhwV76lSXu6rGhDTP\_JELqiHbfbdtMoUfi1W0-oRHSZeo6uBTIVU4DWlAv37hpFqg9QGa4dgewHdtJflPeOOCnSWMWzRElMykglUChpvp2b3HkBRb8QzFt2mRkGQo-Jm33W10DBH\_9dFvi8NyAtQwORb2zPd0kyYzrGNLqEiUCtgmR4wGmgIuamcwtOqdtNrGzHQ0v1YxhqWB8oCVAE\_NrK4Aji9i97pruOlKbdMugHyKmon2ieONqiBChhcqj4lnt9WpKFX98vGDKKVa7Yue2Cl7a\_SeaSFs7QhO49uXyD0Lj9Ucsr-9ay0BK03dlOFaRxWlbcPH2xN5tM\_i4u943dLoPrVD73kirgtlhF63dCEpnVV3j7Oh1eZkxf\_vieTuUuhVfyNi5cjBxINgjT3Iv9nZEQ\_rAdY8"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "verifiedIdentifiers": [

            {

                "type": "MOBILE",

                "value": "9632912946"

            }

        ],

        "address": **null**,

        "districtCode": "195",

        "aadhaarVerified": **false**,

        "gender": "M",

        "districtName": "Darbhanga",

        "dateOfBirth": {

            "date": 25,

            "month": 2,

            "year": 2000

        },

        "healthId": "41-1661-3480-0127",

        "hasTransactionPin": **true**,

        "profilePhoto": **null**,

        "stateName": "Bihar",

        "name": {

            "middle": **null**,

            "last": **null**,

            "first": "shahnawaz"

        },

        "unverifiedIdentifiers": **null**,

        "stateCode": "10",

        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Create pin Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/createPin |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "pin":"1234",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg2ODU0NiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg2Njc0Nn0.gwZe51LtNLolZhl7VHNwApK\_vk4Qzcdm2Ad1sfKmZiavHp0EwhEWXt2Ix4-iPfT8qfc5pjwURizOKaFdJEtqFw-neG2tG9vpAfSFh8KtVYO08udG1TPoaO2v0R8HEy8lhSTETyJVqFh-wjZy7PNlyHvcaCloImC1o6fV3qbgOFJOiAiX9ev8dV0dxbdmUxPDnSQV3ZcOGWvV5gf4DwtrTkF2XJBf0Ha0ds1QCmiuxJxB\_4IRmBad4OBRsTW3FzCMhOkPibltE4LfjgMzNrqu6k1a73isOPeQ\_J\_OV7VDERE4LuwQTH7PxLUvkZ0SAEyg-51HUDOlr1QQCzVJljEfZUftehCDocdaOjUEbXsU7ekDQW3-D5hntT2BFggIuB\_m0qBozrrdSIES7XrVlF76X5cockOod\_8HZUM97xkTgB\_DUomlkI20Njx9pbITcz7MUXTCMWrM\_tpr-9EUyDNBYa3-7oK01SmUQFnFvXOdtRA4E6W46H\_5BDRBsV41Fb-ePbQAf98CmFYLWxD6kbHlqzW6Hs6pUEgQ-bsMnUPQJ8FYSDLJptm0X\_e82nNkLe56mzDoGBva1CXoErKCT9tthcnXw8xe19wo7rPgoy3DeY1vBCmHeKg2yzQo7L96mdUW6tqoFMko7BSm4Dw0\_6kXJq8e27pLn4m6jTfTaPOEzCA"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1424,\"message\":\"Transaction pin is already created\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Verify pin Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/verifyPin |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId" : "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

    "pin": "1111",

    "scope" : "consent.autoapprove",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMyNzU4MywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMyNTc4M30.IOf\_jgOMZ\_FFqBD8Kc9gbYvxG5ZTAjZIWpgVIQLB9rcAHOiBivKN11wkwPV4sZ8BEzmRwcbNsq1P6cPDdrz8qA1dWyaDTnMoz-NwPL5d\_k9jhbQvSdd6Zv-vow9fZxqGqgQQZDkYncVgDjKA\_ehMEPvOTrpzXGoPrIB3NccSvBeb8xLQ7CREqpI1I0Td8wawOBZZaLYLlBnSfEXgjbNhGcaYkpEM7nT5wsRMIwezzvLQ26EA4EUffnQofDKTax5\_uaJ6DukHdI\_tGtnhoIY72m-DbuliCW5bBZAhO9KETe8tL88ckoSPkNCET7Kzg6vOc4vHG8tVAuMFQ0WVm3AmBeZZg2Tj-1GoE5PeXLH0uF5EZL-bSoWsZ42tpO\_691DlHloh5yUDB5XVCPahxYW\_6X1\_NFBthl1D\_SHooIN-E86JEYtrDS-qO52Q0SE8Zly6glkgEFAZGPCUGZYWTyi7BYmBmaCqzWYvsBw54qHXLbTPaaMyYDHyKee17T5L6DRVfvOUxDN3zfTs5QIkclvorD7iT8K5G\_tedwSc6bVqgJE4DKKlEH7tUlRPksBWQwWCUg2eOD3TnVqrxedFY33JcDXcDSos8i-f2886BrFQ7wax7nUKbqPavJyQKrYUgvOrNKe7qnNx-b34666YWdzcIyM5HYB5Rc67kbm5MHIV\_Ps"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1412,\"message\":\"A request with this request id already exists.\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Change pin Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/changePin |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "pin": "1111",

    "xAuthTokenByVerifyPIN": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiJzaHViaC5zaHVrbGExQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDI0OTQ1NywiaWF0IjoxNjQwMjQ5MzM3LCJzaWQiOiI0ZTQwZmZlMC01NjQxLTRkN2UtYTQzYi1mMzZlNDcwMzRiNDMiLCJzY29wZSI6InByb2ZpbGUuY2hhbmdlcGluIn0.H6P4s9kYehe3ATM104RJGY6u-JD9nRy6i\_9Rjpw40xgvSEJIQJycjWVnow9-Z0k1HAVPZg1MJ4fUYd\_WUdgv4m17os8k072IzL5FGB3wW4\_\_Wv5uMIa3nRfXaPhYnBY2l-\_gQYOAjWIcFO0tpyKJ2iE9BokIYsq7RhbHulAP1jicigk5kDdH\_vosGDCkHJA62f20APXoo\_x3E\_gOzRivHGahqD\_yFUmaCl3x7U2Kk5\_QvxN00CeLN0sdxpfM8osxfEz06kLHRR67GmpfNypJta02eQ6ZNnCxFifMnLd-OpUZvntQS81Q1IXBkwvVDiKYlmbBu3Gc80Fv81vrVfw8Sw"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "401 Unauthorized: [no body]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Forget pin generate otp Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/forgotPinGenerateOtp |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDI0NTMyNSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDI0MzUyNX0.C1EFj2WtmoTEDJku\_Lgu3nMvSJyCfbe6fie7xEQILfB3EkUTsvg8RGFZvv20RpfC3d-uSKk92mc\_x1RGC36gl\_uWeSJoKwwArbPbebRMJo1TmHhEgmS0zObcP28AEWUIY7g0P0Qm4VXB0Nr9LnmtQlHlfdYDckgGWAE3UdyloYNnHdVsEfA78hTLo-7FE8LzSGWupbIbvc-w874R7N2J9E8eojCCFZigJzxv\_PFgF8j2N2QJQ3mZ4JeiQtNP2rEoLzMJrTIUVYeRXHF2kets3Hk6a7tERa2vhoovuPc9WS26nKH\_49Gs9diYlEyn-xlaUe4ruPb0ad8qAGYOF6dNs3VgBikKGFfXkV0fmwDaqPr-M3Ptx73f3fej92xRHFa3mLSjYwp\_JyTIgzwEAiN9IOb--cqRKeYv4C0DA9Oe6xQW4YsrSRorMtV-uoMFlAbDVAPp5Jyt2V7SRt7fPfXwtY7i48zckA9Hs70UcGGnugmh\_ELiCZHs\_6hH5-1bzDTvWysmcbahqKrxSp0ySYejclMaStXzYWslv4\_wUxn5cNTOJgJ1zDdOcvleniT8VkXXVerSlLrRCTzvBksX3Ndm2OMmxN7mrX8F8ERmetcNI7errJ3KYPIA7AMhv-JD3gD4KPAal-AWMcohIMAD\_AjJ1lqO3yoayYKHYAEnGyZux3I"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "authMode": **null**,

        "otpMedium": "MOBILE",

        "sessionId": "905e5989-184e-467c-8c89-5f13d8b6ed3d",

        "expiryInMinutes": 5,

        "otpMediumValue": "\*\*\*\*\*\*2946"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Forget pin validate otp Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/forgotPinValidateOtp |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "sessionId": "4e756a5a-fa0d-4e10-aeb9-cf188a05654d",

    "value": "249983",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDc1NDM1NywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDc1MjU1N30.OPbBr-r3XIrG6to0smjy\_WikfSGAqZfS3cAJr\_gp4xZxiHeVIk998yVVUlEXJkycaGEpSwDkM9bLQKk1C44t\_mBAJtT5CQTFkNFGeI4gOpx9savKs8pLOkbFUK8StP5XaLZhMDwc3uppwH2vwhilGmAkO0rru3VdppwJEnJug0cJfw1mJyiZbzoPclwYwcrxdJNS7bmzAYK9mLuoqWeBtj1gvMM3xsdtTYDZtYZOE9eXDiZ3-gG0T4gpc4WuY\_fZvZa9DmoQJfdOnkrrsPXyuMUKc9UrArLjNNJsEeGH3s4Cutu1s\_7Mb8HGDACVWMYbao9sTK2NeRUmbYeAbfmSvLGXhoMQBI1CIBEhjRuSXdqDDxMAn1ospblUbxFgqQbcHy5Tj9hlX8UKIIvFN6QJ2AmCkp2YtfO3Px8e\_yP-Z63pYz\_520A0NDJhModNz0rFEoxgt0rfK-sciVR-Ibc8LAO3fCZNfFhbMHKQeT8RS5p6l\_E\_pQOZEQRVRh273eGZR7yaomNm0Vu07FFk0mfYiVpM-ACE-oADkKk\_XT-lAIhSY9ALO91GORgAM9AOBnGlpULdJxR1LQhOWMTVDBvL0\_m00VqaJFfLSml49bSQelKKLv\_NMjVFXrh3Mrsy5ytjBSME1bSA3PQGH7qY-oArBhZ0NU9rbZHA5XSJ3zACMNo"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "temporaryToken": "eyJhbGciOiJIUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiJGT1JHT1RfQ09OU0VOVF9QSU45MDVlNTk4OS0xODRlLTQ2N2MtOGM4OS01ZjEzZDhiNmVkM2QiLCJleHAiOjE2NDEyMjkyMzQsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIxMTIzNH0.MhSKoDVJ8N82OOCerHZQBxv00QmsU6iTUsgtX8YAVyTtEbkMsvPOl1iBM2faz6LgvF7J-NVAGIOwSlNNkBWQ1w"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Update pin Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/updatePin |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "pin": "1123",

    "xAuthTokenByVerifyPIN": "eyJhbGciOiJIUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiJGT1JHT1RfQ09OU0VOVF9QSU45MDVlNTk4OS0xODRlLTQ2N2MtOGM4OS01ZjEzZDhiNmVkM2QiLCJleHAiOjE2NDEyMjkyMzQsImlhdCI6MTY0MTIxMTIzNH0.MhSKoDVJ8N82OOCerHZQBxv00QmsU6iTUsgtX8YAVyTtEbkMsvPOl1iBM2faz6LgvF7J-NVAGIOwSlNNkBWQ1w"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": "updated"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Profile share Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/profileShare |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

  "hipDetails": {

    "hipId": "IN3410000238",

    "code": "12345"

  },

     "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMyNzU4MywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMyNTc4M30.IOf\_jgOMZ\_FFqBD8Kc9gbYvxG5ZTAjZIWpgVIQLB9rcAHOiBivKN11wkwPV4sZ8BEzmRwcbNsq1P6cPDdrz8qA1dWyaDTnMoz-NwPL5d\_k9jhbQvSdd6Zv-vow9fZxqGqgQQZDkYncVgDjKA\_ehMEPvOTrpzXGoPrIB3NccSvBeb8xLQ7CREqpI1I0Td8wawOBZZaLYLlBnSfEXgjbNhGcaYkpEM7nT5wsRMIwezzvLQ26EA4EUffnQofDKTax5\_uaJ6DukHdI\_tGtnhoIY72m-DbuliCW5bBZAhO9KETe8tL88ckoSPkNCET7Kzg6vOc4vHG8tVAuMFQ0WVm3AmBeZZg2Tj-1GoE5PeXLH0uF5EZL-bSoWsZ42tpO\_691DlHloh5yUDB5XVCPahxYW\_6X1\_NFBthl1D\_SHooIN-E86JEYtrDS-qO52Q0SE8Zly6glkgEFAZGPCUGZYWTyi7BYmBmaCqzWYvsBw54qHXLbTPaaMyYDHyKee17T5L6DRVfvOUxDN3zfTs5QIkclvorD7iT8K5G\_tedwSc6bVqgJE4DKKlEH7tUlRPksBWQwWCUg2eOD3TnVqrxedFY33JcDXcDSos8i-f2886BrFQ7wax7nUKbqPavJyQKrYUgvOrNKe7qnNx-b34666YWdzcIyM5HYB5Rc67kbm5MHIV\_Ps"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "healthId": "41-1661-3480-0127",

        "status": "SUCCESS"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientRequest |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "consentLimit": "105",

    "consentOffset": "0",

    "lockerSetupLimit": "198",

    "lockerSetupOffset": "0",

    "subscriptionLimit": "80",

    "subscriptionOffset": "0",

    "authorizationLimit": "100",

    "authorizationOffset": "0",

    "status": "ALL",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMyNzU4MywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMyNTc4M30.IOf\_jgOMZ\_FFqBD8Kc9gbYvxG5ZTAjZIWpgVIQLB9rcAHOiBivKN11wkwPV4sZ8BEzmRwcbNsq1P6cPDdrz8qA1dWyaDTnMoz-NwPL5d\_k9jhbQvSdd6Zv-vow9fZxqGqgQQZDkYncVgDjKA\_ehMEPvOTrpzXGoPrIB3NccSvBeb8xLQ7CREqpI1I0Td8wawOBZZaLYLlBnSfEXgjbNhGcaYkpEM7nT5wsRMIwezzvLQ26EA4EUffnQofDKTax5\_uaJ6DukHdI\_tGtnhoIY72m-DbuliCW5bBZAhO9KETe8tL88ckoSPkNCET7Kzg6vOc4vHG8tVAuMFQ0WVm3AmBeZZg2Tj-1GoE5PeXLH0uF5EZL-bSoWsZ42tpO\_691DlHloh5yUDB5XVCPahxYW\_6X1\_NFBthl1D\_SHooIN-E86JEYtrDS-qO52Q0SE8Zly6glkgEFAZGPCUGZYWTyi7BYmBmaCqzWYvsBw54qHXLbTPaaMyYDHyKee17T5L6DRVfvOUxDN3zfTs5QIkclvorD7iT8K5G\_tedwSc6bVqgJE4DKKlEH7tUlRPksBWQwWCUg2eOD3TnVqrxedFY33JcDXcDSos8i-f2886BrFQ7wax7nUKbqPavJyQKrYUgvOrNKe7qnNx-b34666YWdzcIyM5HYB5Rc67kbm5MHIV\_Ps"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "subscriptions": {

            "size": 0,

            "offset": 0,

            "limit": 5,

            "requests": []

        },

        "consents": {

            "size": 5,

            "offset": 0,

            "limit": 100,

            "requests": [

                {

                    "requester": {

                        "identifier": **null**,

                        "name": "SBX\_001253\_HIU"

                    },

                    "createdAt": "2021-12-28T08:47:41.304515",

                    "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T10:01:00.498636",

                    "purpose": {

                        "code": "CAREMGT",

                        "text": "Care Management",

                        "refUri": **null**

                    },

                    "hiu": {

                        "name": **null**,

                        "id": "10000002"

                    },

                    "hiTypes": [

                        "DiagnosticReport"

                    ],

                    "patient": {

                        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                    },

                    "permission": {

                        "dateRange": {

                            "from": "2021-12-28T08:46:59",

                            "to": "2021-12-28T08:46:59"

                        },

                        "accessMode": "VIEW",

                        "dataEraseAt": "2021-12-29T08:46:59",

                        "frequency": {

                            "repeats": 0,

                            "unit": "HOUR",

                            "value": 1

                        }

                    },

                    "id": "d8feb597-945d-4319-80d1-c8f401a8ad6b",

                    "careContexts": **null**,

                    "hip": **null**,

                    "status": "EXPIRED"

                },

                {

                    "requester": {

                        "identifier": **null**,

                        "name": "SBX\_001253\_HIU"

                    },

                    "createdAt": "2021-12-28T08:45:22.144321",

                    "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T10:01:00.489558",

                    "purpose": {

                        "code": "BTG",

                        "text": "Break the Glass",

                        "refUri": **null**

                    },

                    "hiu": {

                        "name": **null**,

                        "id": "10000002"

                    },

                    "hiTypes": [

                        "OPConsultation",

                        "DiagnosticReport",

                        "DischargeSummary",

                        "Prescription",

                        "ImmunizationRecord",

                        "HealthDocumentRecord",

                        "WellnessRecord"

                    ],

                    "patient": {

                        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                    },

                    "permission": {

                        "dateRange": {

                            "from": "2021-12-28T08:44:19.31",

                            "to": "2021-12-28T08:44:19.31"

                        },

                        "accessMode": "VIEW",

                        "dataEraseAt": "2021-12-29T08:44:19.31",

                        "frequency": {

                            "repeats": 0,

                            "unit": "HOUR",

                            "value": 1

                        }

                    },

                    "id": "94c38d59-984e-450b-9997-9b489f910d71",

                    "careContexts": **null**,

                    "hip": **null**,

                    "status": "EXPIRED"

                },

                {

                    "requester": {

                        "identifier": **null**,

                        "name": "SBX\_001253\_HIU"

                    },

                    "createdAt": "2021-12-28T08:30:15.959561",

                    "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T10:01:00.462882",

                    "purpose": {

                        "code": "CAREMGT",

                        "text": "Care Management",

                        "refUri": **null**

                    },

                    "hiu": {

                        "name": **null**,

                        "id": "10000002"

                    },

                    "hiTypes": [

                        "OPConsultation",

                        "DiagnosticReport",

                        "DischargeSummary",

                        "Prescription",

                        "ImmunizationRecord",

                        "HealthDocumentRecord",

                        "WellnessRecord"

                    ],

                    "patient": {

                        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                    },

                    "permission": {

                        "dateRange": {

                            "from": "2021-12-01T08:29:00",

                            "to": "2021-12-28T08:29:48.461"

                        },

                        "accessMode": "VIEW",

                        "dataEraseAt": "2022-02-28T08:29:00",

                        "frequency": {

                            "repeats": 0,

                            "unit": "HOUR",

                            "value": 1

                        }

                    },

                    "id": "ad2e86b5-1cb1-49d9-b321-105f793967fc",

                    "careContexts": **null**,

                    "hip": **null**,

                    "status": "EXPIRED"

                },

                {

                    "requester": {

                        "identifier": **null**,

                        "name": "admin"

                    },

                    "createdAt": "2021-12-27T06:04:28.422902",

                    "lastUpdated": "2021-12-27T08:01:04.687561",

                    "purpose": {

                        "code": "CAREMGT",

                        "text": "Care Management",

                        "refUri": **null**

                    },

                    "hiu": {

                        "name": **null**,

                        "id": "10000002"

                    },

                    "hiTypes": [

                        "OPConsultation",

                        "DiagnosticReport",

                        "DischargeSummary",

                        "Prescription",

                        "ImmunizationRecord",

                        "HealthDocumentRecord",

                        "WellnessRecord"

                    ],

                    "patient": {

                        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                    },

                    "permission": {

                        "dateRange": {

                            "from": "2021-10-01T06:03:00",

                            "to": "2021-12-27T06:03:58.279"

                        },

                        "accessMode": "VIEW",

                        "dataEraseAt": "2022-01-31T06:03:00",

                        "frequency": {

                            "repeats": 0,

                            "unit": "HOUR",

                            "value": 1

                        }

                    },

                    "id": "10099b7a-7cb1-4293-9771-c51388037321",

                    "careContexts": **null**,

                    "hip": **null**,

                    "status": "EXPIRED"

                },

                {

                    "requester": {

                        "identifier": **null**,

                        "name": "admin"

                    },

                    "createdAt": "2021-12-27T06:02:56.1319",

                    "lastUpdated": "2021-12-27T08:01:04.677991",

                    "purpose": {

                        "code": "CAREMGT",

                        "text": "Care Management",

                        "refUri": **null**

                    },

                    "hiu": {

                        "name": **null**,

                        "id": "10000002"

                    },

                    "hiTypes": [

                        "OPConsultation",

                        "DiagnosticReport",

                        "DischargeSummary",

                        "Prescription",

                        "ImmunizationRecord",

                        "HealthDocumentRecord",

                        "WellnessRecord"

                    ],

                    "patient": {

                        "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                    },

                    "permission": {

                        "dateRange": {

                            "from": "2021-12-01T06:02:00",

                            "to": "2021-12-27T06:02:16.582"

                        },

                        "accessMode": "VIEW",

                        "dataEraseAt": "2022-01-31T06:02:00",

                        "frequency": {

                            "repeats": 0,

                            "unit": "HOUR",

                            "value": 1

                        }

                    },

                    "id": "b6972545-6b0e-4749-a374-d9ac40d246d4",

                    "careContexts": **null**,

                    "hip": **null**,

                    "status": "EXPIRED"

                }

            ]

        },

        "authorizations": {

            "size": 0,

            "offset": 0,

            "limit": 100,

            "requests": []

        },

        "lockerSetups": {

            "size": 1,

            "offset": 0,

            "limit": 100,

            "requests": [

                {

                    "authorization": {

                        "authMode": "DIRECT",

                        "requester": {

                            "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                            "id": "driefcasehl",

                            "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

                        },

                        "createdAt": "2021-12-24T10:41:19.211049",

                        "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.063784",

                        "patientId": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

                        "purpose": {

                            "code": "KYC\_AND\_LINK",

                            "text": "KYC, Link records"

                        },

                        "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

                        "status": "GRANTED"

                    },

                    "subscription": {

                        "createdAt": "2021-12-24T10:41:18.935376",

                        "lastUpdated": "2021-12-31T04:31:12.811383",

                        "period": {

                            "from": "1916-12-24T10:41:11.5507416",

                            "to": "2121-12-24T10:41:11.434741"

                        },

                        "requesterType": "HEALTH\_LOCKER",

                        "hips": **null**,

                        "purpose": {

                            "code": "PATRQT",

                            "text": "Self Requested",

                            "refUri": ""

                        },

                        "hiu": {

                            "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                            "id": "driefcasehl"

                        },

                        "patient": {

                            "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                        },

                        "id": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

                        "categories": [

                            "LINK",

                            "DATA"

                        ],

                        "subscriptionId": **null**,

                        "status": "DENIED"

                    }

                }

            ]

        }

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient locker Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientLockers |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "patientId": "raj.sharma@ndhm",

    "includeInactive": "no",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "endpoints": [

                {

                    "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Register.aspx",

                    "use": "registration",

                    "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                },

                {

                    "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Upload.aspx",

                    "use": "data-upload",

                    "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                }

            ],

            "dateCreated": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.115208",

            "patientId": "41-1661-3480-0127",

            "lockerId": "driefcasehl",

            "lockerName": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

            "active": **true**,

            "dateModified": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.115208"

        }

    ]

}

**Without Param**

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "endpoints": [

                {

                    "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Register.aspx",

                    "use": "registration",

                    "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                },

                {

                    "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Upload.aspx",

                    "use": "data-upload",

                    "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                }

            ],

            "dateCreated": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.115208",

            "patientId": "41-1661-3480-0127",

            "lockerId": "driefcasehl",

            "lockerName": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

            "active": **true**,

            "dateModified": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.115208"

        }

    ]

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Patient locker with id Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/patientLockers |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "lockerId": "10000002",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "404 Not Found: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1417,\"message\":\"Cannot find locker setup for user\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Register locker Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/registerLocker |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "offset": 0,

        "size": 32,

        "limit": 32,

        "services": [

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Register.aspx",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://uatmy.driefcase.com/Pages/HL/Upload.aspx",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "driefcasehl",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://www.demosbis.co.in/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://www.demosbis.co.in/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "SBIS Health Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "SBIS\_HL",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v0.5/users/locker-subscription",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v0.5/users/upload-hl-data",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Uni Mednet Health Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_HL\_004",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://octahealth.in/",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "octahealth",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "octahealth",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://www.octahealth.in/healthlocker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "com.octahealth.healthlocker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "APP"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/2f03e818-8ffb-4cd7-a8c3-26d6121a4a5c/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Octa",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "SBX\_000372",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhm-dev.kinitous.in/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhm-dev.kinitous.in/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DHV1 Digital Vault ",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DHV01",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v1/users/registration",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "com.universalmednet.healthlocker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "APP"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "UniMednet HEALTH LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_HL\_2",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://cbsetest.digitallocker.gov.in/gateway",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DigiLocker\_NEGD",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DigiLocker\_NEGD",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "com.universalmednet.healthlocker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "APP"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "UniMednet HEALTH LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_HL\_001",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v1/users/registration",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v1/users/upload-hl-data",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Universal HEALTH LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_HL\_002",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v0.5/users/registration",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v0.5/users/upload-hl-data",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Universal Mednet Health Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_HL\_003",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://dev.ndhm.gov.in/cm/health-locker/registration-form.html",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://dev.ndhm.gov.in/cm/health-locker/v0.5/locker/upload/",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "NDHM Health Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "10000010",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhm-dev.kinitous.in/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhm-dev.kinitous.in/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DHV Digital Vault",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DHV",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/7a7a2b5e-c368-491c-9286-d53f1f1a151d/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/7a7a2b5e-c368-491c-9286-d53f1f1a151d/locker/upload/",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "SimplyHealth Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "SimplyHealth-Locker",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://cbsetest.digitallocker.gov.in/gateway",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://cbsetest.digitallocker.gov.in/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "NEGD\_DigiLocker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "NEGD\_DigiLocker",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/acc846d7-c951-4686-891b-a9a225c9b7fb/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/acc846d7-c951-4686-891b-a9a225c9b7fb/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "test locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "numen-hl-1234",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://5f2a-103-71-55-4.ngrok.io",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Test Locker11",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "TL1234567890",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/40a22ca2-b11d-4c42-8bae-d5744ffe997e",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Healcard Locker Sandbox",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "HEALCARD\_LOCKER\_01",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhmuat.docprime.com/hl/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhmuat.docprime.com/hl/data-upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DOCPRIME UAT LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DOCPRIME\_UAT\_LOCKER",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://ndhmqa.docprime.com/healthLocker/register?health-id=:healthId",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://locker.docprime.com/healthLocker/data-upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DOCPRIME LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DOCPRIME\_LOCKER",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/01b840f6-f5ad-49ea-b205-fc4c04d460cc/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/01b840f6-f5ad-49ea-b205-fc4c04d460cc/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "MedappLocker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "Medapp-locker",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://beta-nha-api.digilocker.gov.in/gateway",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://beta-nha-api.digilocker.gov.in/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "DigiLocker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "DigiLocker",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/01b840f6-f5ad-49ea-b205-fc4c04d460cc/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/01b840f6-f5ad-49ea-b205-fc4c04d460cc/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "The Medibank",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "themedibank",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/9a91bd9a-c037-488f-a784-e4a1e64049d5/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/9a91bd9a-c037-488f-a784-e4a1e64049d5/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Rhythmflows",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "Rhythmflows-Locker",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/9a91bd9a-c037-488f-a784-e4a1e64049d5/locker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/9a91bd9a-c037-488f-a784-e4a1e64049d5/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Rhythmflows1",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "Rhythmflows-Locker1",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://webhook.site/acc846d7-c951-4686-891b-a9a225c9b7fb/locker/upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://226f-2405-201-5c03-b9-8c59-1353-1760-f440.ngrok.io/hrp/v1/api/v0.5/health-locker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "NH Locker 2022",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "1234",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://demo.raxa.io/raxa/health-locker",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://demo.raxa.io/raxa/src/doctorPhone",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Raxa Health",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "raxa10010",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://5f2a-103-71-55-4.ngrok.io",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Numen Health Locker 3",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "123456677",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://5f2a-103-71-55-4.ngrok.io",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://5f2a-103-71-55-4.ngrok.io",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Test Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "123456",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://ent40cfdzxmhnve.m.pipedream.net/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://ent40cfdzxmhnve.m.pipedream.net/data-upload",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "HSR\_1392\_HIU",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "SBX\_000394",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "https://5f2a-103-71-55-4.ngrok.io",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Test Locker",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "TL12345",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            },

            {

                "endpoints": [

                    {

                        "address": "com.universalmednet.healthlocker/register",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "APP"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "com.universalmednet.healthlocker",

                        "use": "data-upload",

                        "connectionType": "APP"

                    },

                    {

                        "address": "https://uat.universalmednet.com/Universal-Locker-WS/v1/users/registration",

                        "use": "registration",

                        "connectionType": "HTTPS"

                    }

                ],

                "name": "Universal Mednet HEALTH LOCKER",

                "active": **true**,

                "id": "UMEDNET\_TEST\_HIP\_2",

                "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

            }

        ]

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Subscription request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/subscriptionRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "limit": "10",

    "offset": "0",

    "filter": "status",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "size": 1,

        "offset": 0,

        "limit": 10,

        "requests": [

            {

                "createdAt": "2021-12-24T10:41:18.935376",

                "lastUpdated": "2021-12-31T04:31:12.811383",

                "period": {

                    "from": "1916-12-24T10:41:11.5507416",

                    "to": "2121-12-24T10:41:11.434741"

                },

                "requesterType": "HEALTH\_LOCKER",

                "hips": **null**,

                "purpose": {

                    "code": "PATRQT",

                    "text": "Self Requested",

                    "refUri": ""

                },

                "hiu": {

                    "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                    "id": "driefcasehl"

                },

                "patient": {

                    "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                },

                "id": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

                "categories": [

                    "LINK",

                    "DATA"

                ],

                "subscriptionId": **null**,

                "status": "DENIED"

            }

        ]

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Subscription Details Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/subscriptionRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "limit": "10",

    "offset": "0",

    "filter": "status",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "size": 1,

        "offset": 0,

        "limit": 10,

        "requests": [

            {

                "createdAt": "2021-12-24T10:41:18.935376",

                "lastUpdated": "2021-12-31T04:31:12.811383",

                "period": {

                    "from": "1916-12-24T10:41:11.5507416",

                    "to": "2121-12-24T10:41:11.434741"

                },

                "requesterType": "HEALTH\_LOCKER",

                "hips": **null**,

                "purpose": {

                    "code": "PATRQT",

                    "text": "Self Requested",

                    "refUri": ""

                },

                "hiu": {

                    "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                    "id": "driefcasehl"

                },

                "patient": {

                    "id": "shahnawaz123@sbx"

                },

                "id": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

                "categories": [

                    "LINK",

                    "DATA"

                ],

                "subscriptionId": **null**,

                "status": "DENIED"

            }

        ]

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Deny request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/denyRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

    "reason": "not required",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "404 Not Found: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1415,\"message\":\"Cannot find the subscription request\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Approve request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/approveRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

     "isApplicableForAllHIPs": "true",

  "includedSources": [

    {

      "hiTypes": [

        "Prescription"

      ],

      "purpose": {

        "text": "string",

        "code": "string",

        "refUri": "string"

      },

      "hip": {

        "id": "string",

        "name": "string"

      },

      "categories": [

        "LINK"

      ],

      "period": {

        "from": "2021-12-27T09:52:01.447Z",

        "to": "2021-12-27T09:52:01.447Z"

      }

    }

  ],

  "excludedSources": [

    {

      "hiTypes": [

        "Prescription"

      ],

      "purpose": {

        "text": "string",

        "code": "string",

        "refUri": "string"

      },

      "hip": {

        "id": "string",

        "name": "string"

      },

      "categories": [

        "LINK"

      ],

      "period": {

        "from": "2021-12-27T09:52:01.447Z",

        "to": "2021-12-27T09:52:01.447Z"

      }

    }

  ],

  "requestId": "be8b2623-19f0-4616-87e6-206027377177",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1514,\"message\":\"HIP details are not allowed in sources when applicable for all HIPs\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Edit request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/editRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

  "hiuId": "Test-HIU",

    "subscriptionEditAndApprovalRequest": {

        "isApplicableForAllHIPs": "true",

        "includedSources": [

     {

         "categories": ["LINK","DATA"],

            "hiTypes": [

                "DiagnosticReport",

                "Prescription",

                "DischargeSummary",

                "OPConsultation",

                "ImmunizationRecord",

                "WellnessRecord",

                "HealthDocumentRecord"

            ],

            "period": {

                 "from": "2021-12-02T04:39:04.368Z",

                 "to": "2025-12-03T04:39:04.368Z"

            },

            "purpose": {

                "code": "PATRQT",

                "text": "Self Requested"

            }

    }

        ],

         "excludedSources": []

    },

  "subscriptionId": "8ef71594-a629-4b4f-b5e5-ef21892c26b4",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "404 Not Found: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1450,\"message\":\"Cannot find the subscription request\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## List authorization request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/listAuthorizationRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "limit": "10",

    "offset": "0",

    "filter": "status",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "size": 1,

        "offset": 0,

        "limit": 10,

        "requests": [

            {

                "authMode": "DIRECT",

                "requester": {

                    "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

                    "id": "driefcasehl",

                    "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

                },

                "createdAt": "2021-12-24T10:41:19.211049",

                "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.063784",

                "patientId": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

                "purpose": {

                    "code": "KYC\_AND\_LINK",

                    "text": "KYC, Link records"

                },

                "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

                "status": "GRANTED"

            }

        ]

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Grant authorization request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/grantAuthorizationRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "authMode": "DIRECT",

        "requester": {

            "name": "DRiefcase Health Locker",

            "id": "driefcasehl",

            "type": "HEALTH\_LOCKER"

        },

        "createdAt": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.037916",

        "lastUpdated": "2021-12-28T06:28:17.037916",

        "patientId": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

        "purpose": {

            "code": "KYC\_AND\_LINK",

            "text": "KYC, Link records"

        },

        "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

        "expiry": **null**,

        "status": "REVOKED"

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Approve authorization request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/approveAuthorizationRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

    "generatePerpetualToken": "true",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "409 Conflict: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1411,\"message\":\"Authorization request is not in REQUESTED state\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Revoke authorization request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/revokeAuthorizationRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

   "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "400 Bad Request: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1510,\"message\":\"Authorization already revoked\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Deny authorization request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/denyAuthorizationRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

   "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDMzNTM0MiwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDMzMzU0Mn0.OU1yJjJQXuiatNXMBVroWO7f3v2ii3m7geA2YUI47HzXzuo-aUgRAjmEYVG3N6KaX\_FccTAdalG8fHQkwrUbrFM5rzrj9eT306k7U0ZK6FLOvBE2xByMuGKGIATuz7BNvuuXPuloY2WczgDp7jfEOw6dJJReB8aCH-oMNcrIVx655oGT-Jl5Kx5rWjkXlY2nxccZb5oCgOTEiIDNwFfKC8Y8zuhcGVTUIiO09wlpaPJkphECP2rBFnujYXe0bOmv0FQQbaYEE0iRCiy7x9fzAPESA9TfrtD8lxER5uUER4XaNKc-BgAg8enQiN41SOZQIHkBKlN5jraPmtRfqktQ8gmzsdOdYjLXGt76VIYKWmqidXLFrXdaRn4qS8HNMTK1cSBpSSlrVHC1\_L8yWevpjTcpPOzshNHyT0TAEnYRhteJ41g8qJIa5ossQ9pe2EF5vXf0-8SITIdz7v6U-eYtCQa\_TQMW-98F\_VEfiNeEc6OjjeDD7JgPql-JXtWpkhzIIN6In9WBry2HKzH84x2Aqyqu8O0wECn\_hntsfeOLpybae\_mivdqG3VzF\_3Hb68H8qqDHinEJ5\_EizBEhPeO\_jITxoOoR-Ro8ZhBy4V4LMkuc9s6Z-lOVI-tzSXm2-cnNmqq3ahNDSZU\_zByhTrck8pU64G8zWBww62LH7hV4ciY"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "409 Conflict: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1411,\"message\":\"Authorization request is not in REQUESTED state\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Approve locker request Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/approveLockerRequests |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "subscription": {

    "requestId": "2a3319a9-de1e-45eb-acf1-b29a8ff3541b",

    "isApplicableForAllHIPs": "true",

    "includedSources": [

      {

        "hiTypes": [

          "Prescription"

        ],

        "purpose": {

          "text": "string",

          "code": "string",

          "refUri": "string"

        },

        "hip": {

          "id": "string",

          "name": "string"

        },

        "categories": [

          "LINK"

        ],

        "period": {

          "from": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z",

          "to": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z"

        }

      }

    ],

    "excludedSources": [

      {

        "hiTypes": [

          "Prescription"

        ],

        "purpose": {

          "text": "string",

          "code": "string",

          "refUri": "string"

        },

        "hip": {

          "id": "string",

          "name": "string"

        },

        "categories": [

          "LINK"

        ],

        "period": {

          "from": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z",

          "to": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z"

        }

      }

    ]

  },

  "autoApproval": {

    "isApplicableForAllHIPs": "true",

    "hiu": {

      "id": "string",

      "name": "string"

    },

    "includedSources": [

      {

        "hiTypes": [

          "Prescription"

        ],

        "purpose": {

          "text": "string",

          "code": "string",

          "refUri": "string"

        },

        "hip": {

          "id": "string",

          "name": "string"

        },

        "period": {

          "from": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z",

          "to": "2021-12-28T10:38:24.687Z"

        }

      }

    ],

    "excludedSources": [

      {

        "hiTypes": [

          "Prescription"

        ],

        "purpose": {

          "text": "string",

          "code": "string",

          "refUri": "string"

        },

        "hip": {

          "id": "string",

          "name": "string"

        }

      }

    ]

  },

  "authorization": {

    "requestId": "3fa85f64-5717-4562-b3fc-2c963f66afa6",

    "generatePerpetualToken": "true"

  },

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDc1NDM1NywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDc1MjU1N30.OPbBr-r3XIrG6to0smjy\_WikfSGAqZfS3cAJr\_gp4xZxiHeVIk998yVVUlEXJkycaGEpSwDkM9bLQKk1C44t\_mBAJtT5CQTFkNFGeI4gOpx9savKs8pLOkbFUK8StP5XaLZhMDwc3uppwH2vwhilGmAkO0rru3VdppwJEnJug0cJfw1mJyiZbzoPclwYwcrxdJNS7bmzAYK9mLuoqWeBtj1gvMM3xsdtTYDZtYZOE9eXDiZ3-gG0T4gpc4WuY\_fZvZa9DmoQJfdOnkrrsPXyuMUKc9UrArLjNNJsEeGH3s4Cutu1s\_7Mb8HGDACVWMYbao9sTK2NeRUmbYeAbfmSvLGXhoMQBI1CIBEhjRuSXdqDDxMAn1ospblUbxFgqQbcHy5Tj9hlX8UKIIvFN6QJ2AmCkp2YtfO3Px8e\_yP-Z63pYz\_520A0NDJhModNz0rFEoxgt0rfK-sciVR-Ibc8LAO3fCZNfFhbMHKQeT8RS5p6l\_E\_pQOZEQRVRh273eGZR7yaomNm0Vu07FFk0mfYiVpM-ACE-oADkKk\_XT-lAIhSY9ALO91GORgAM9AOBnGlpULdJxR1LQhOWMTVDBvL0\_m00VqaJFfLSml49bSQelKKLv\_NMjVFXrh3Mrsy5ytjBSME1bSA3PQGH7qY-oArBhZ0NU9rbZHA5XSJ3zACMNo"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": {

        "autoApprovalId": **null**,

        "authorizationId": **null**,

        "subscriptionId": **null**

    }

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Initialize authentication Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/initializeAuthentication |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "patientId": "shahnawaz123@sbx",

    "purpose": "CM\_ACCESS",

    "authMode": "MOBILE\_OTP",

    "requester": {

        "type": "PHR",

        "id": "IN0400XX"

    },

    "authorization": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICJBbFJiNVdDbThUbTlFSl9JZk85ejA2ajlvQ3Y1MXBLS0ZrbkdiX1RCdkswIn0..JQH\_7NXELIvo2rKyrEHpFdqyOg2u2vdK61nAxwOw19VgH9szoedo8jtP3kkIQO6Tbk5\_kcNYXzW8XvFppMP5Ug0p\_E2DZyUluI3WVdU2sql9k\_3ktyyDGFwZ0fX\_Xiyh5Rhg78s590mileKcmXQRfjy58bGEfb1F9Wi2T4xWJo87kJmfLo\_\_-UuJXGcTcrJEBOn23l7uJ77Wn26fuEUCHGVvfACCTTi2nmkYczVzUYYSR4xjOHR3\_yV\_bJG3pf-dwtWa6i9XmdwZvXNFJQvbaRlAURf8c6\_WD7HRjEH9lcHv-cfDKUVdIZH8ymO5YfzdprgDgT74Ba0\_cdcZvNba0w"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "403 Forbidden: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1401,\"message\":\"Token with invalid access role\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## authentication confirm Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/authenticationConfirm |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "transactionId": "de277b66-00ea-4a4a-a29f-bb9a467960aa",

    "authCode": 456456,

    "requesterId": "IN0400XX",

    "authorization": "eyJhbGciOiJSUzI1NiIsInR5cCIgOiAiSldUIiwia2lkIiA6ICJBbFJiNVdDbThUbTlFSl9JZk85ejA2ajlvQ3Y1MXBLS0ZrbkdiX1RCdkswIn0..JQH\_7NXELIvo2rKyrEHpFdqyOg2u2vdK61nAxwOw19VgH9szoedo8jtP3kkIQO6Tbk5\_kcNYXzW8XvFppMP5Ug0p\_E2DZyUluI3WVdU2sql9k\_3ktyyDGFwZ0fX\_Xiyh5Rhg78s590mileKcmXQRfjy58bGEfb1F9Wi2T4xWJo87kJmfLo\_\_-UuJXGcTcrJEBOn23l7uJ77Wn26fuEUCHGVvfACCTTi2nmkYczVzUYYSR4xjOHR3\_yV\_bJG3pf-dwtWa6i9XmdwZvXNFJQvbaRlAURf8c6\_WD7HRjEH9lcHv-cfDKUVdIZH8ymO5YfzdprgDgT74Ba0\_cdcZvNba0w"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "F",

    "rc": "400",

    "rd": "An internal error occurred. Pls try again later.",

    "pd": "403 Forbidden: [{\"error\":{\"code\":1401,\"message\":\"Token with invalid access role\"}}]"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Get state Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/getStates |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "stateName": "Andaman And Nicobar Islands",

            "stateCode": "35"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Andhra Pradesh",

            "stateCode": "28"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Arunachal Pradesh",

            "stateCode": "12"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Assam",

            "stateCode": "18"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Bihar",

            "stateCode": "10"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Chandigarh",

            "stateCode": "4"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Chhattisgarh",

            "stateCode": "22"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Delhi",

            "stateCode": "7"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Goa",

            "stateCode": "30"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Gujarat",

            "stateCode": "24"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Haryana",

            "stateCode": "6"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Himachal Pradesh",

            "stateCode": "2"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Jammu And Kashmir",

            "stateCode": "1"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Jharkhand",

            "stateCode": "20"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Karnataka",

            "stateCode": "29"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Kerala",

            "stateCode": "32"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Ladakh",

            "stateCode": "37"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Lakshadweep",

            "stateCode": "31"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Madhya Pradesh",

            "stateCode": "23"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Maharashtra",

            "stateCode": "27"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Manipur",

            "stateCode": "14"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Meghalaya",

            "stateCode": "17"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Mizoram",

            "stateCode": "15"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Nagaland",

            "stateCode": "13"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Odisha",

            "stateCode": "21"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Puducherry",

            "stateCode": "34"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Punjab",

            "stateCode": "3"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Rajasthan",

            "stateCode": "8"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Sikkim",

            "stateCode": "11"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Tamil Nadu",

            "stateCode": "33"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Telangana",

            "stateCode": "36"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "The Dadra And Nagar Haveli And Daman And Diu",

            "stateCode": "38"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Tripura",

            "stateCode": "16"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Uttar Pradesh",

            "stateCode": "9"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "Uttarakhand",

            "stateCode": "5"

        },

        {

            "stateName": "West Bengal",

            "stateCode": "19"

        }

    ]

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Get district Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/getDistrict |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "stateCode":"10"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": [

        {

            "code": "188",

            "name": "Araria"

        },

        {

            "code": "611",

            "name": "Arwal"

        },

        {

            "code": "189",

            "name": "Aurangabad"

        },

        {

            "code": "190",

            "name": "Banka"

        },

        {

            "code": "191",

            "name": "Begusarai"

        },

        {

            "code": "192",

            "name": "Bhagalpur"

        },

        {

            "code": "193",

            "name": "Bhojpur"

        },

        {

            "code": "194",

            "name": "Buxar"

        },

        {

            "code": "195",

            "name": "Darbhanga"

        },

        {

            "code": "196",

            "name": "Gaya"

        },

        {

            "code": "197",

            "name": "Gopalganj"

        },

        {

            "code": "198",

            "name": "Jamui"

        },

        {

            "code": "199",

            "name": "Jehanabad"

        },

        {

            "code": "200",

            "name": "Kaimur (bhabua)"

        },

        {

            "code": "201",

            "name": "Katihar"

        },

        {

            "code": "202",

            "name": "Khagaria"

        },

        {

            "code": "203",

            "name": "Kishanganj"

        },

        {

            "code": "204",

            "name": "Lakhisarai"

        },

        {

            "code": "205",

            "name": "Madhepura"

        },

        {

            "code": "206",

            "name": "Madhubani"

        },

        {

            "code": "207",

            "name": "Munger"

        },

        {

            "code": "208",

            "name": "Muzaffarpur"

        },

        {

            "code": "209",

            "name": "Nalanda"

        },

        {

            "code": "210",

            "name": "Nawada"

        },

        {

            "code": "211",

            "name": "Pashchim Champaran"

        },

        {

            "code": "212",

            "name": "Patna"

        },

        {

            "code": "213",

            "name": "Purbi Champaran"

        },

        {

            "code": "214",

            "name": "Purnia"

        },

        {

            "code": "215",

            "name": "Rohtas"

        },

        {

            "code": "216",

            "name": "Saharsa"

        },

        {

            "code": "217",

            "name": "Samastipur"

        },

        {

            "code": "218",

            "name": "Saran"

        },

        {

            "code": "219",

            "name": "Sheikhpura"

        },

        {

            "code": "220",

            "name": "Sheohar"

        },

        {

            "code": "221",

            "name": "Sitamarhi"

        },

        {

            "code": "222",

            "name": "Siwan"

        },

        {

            "code": "223",

            "name": "Supaul"

        },

        {

            "code": "224",

            "name": "Vaishali"

        }

    ]

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## App notification Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/appNotification |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

    "appToken": "string",

    "period": {

        "from": "2021-12-29T12:02:55.542Z",

        "to": "2021-12-29T12:02:55.542Z"

    },

    "status": "GRANTED",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDc1NDM1NywiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDc1MjU1N30.OPbBr-r3XIrG6to0smjy\_WikfSGAqZfS3cAJr\_gp4xZxiHeVIk998yVVUlEXJkycaGEpSwDkM9bLQKk1C44t\_mBAJtT5CQTFkNFGeI4gOpx9savKs8pLOkbFUK8StP5XaLZhMDwc3uppwH2vwhilGmAkO0rru3VdppwJEnJug0cJfw1mJyiZbzoPclwYwcrxdJNS7bmzAYK9mLuoqWeBtj1gvMM3xsdtTYDZtYZOE9eXDiZ3-gG0T4gpc4WuY\_fZvZa9DmoQJfdOnkrrsPXyuMUKc9UrArLjNNJsEeGH3s4Cutu1s\_7Mb8HGDACVWMYbao9sTK2NeRUmbYeAbfmSvLGXhoMQBI1CIBEhjRuSXdqDDxMAn1ospblUbxFgqQbcHy5Tj9hlX8UKIIvFN6QJ2AmCkp2YtfO3Px8e\_yP-Z63pYz\_520A0NDJhModNz0rFEoxgt0rfK-sciVR-Ibc8LAO3fCZNfFhbMHKQeT8RS5p6l\_E\_pQOZEQRVRh273eGZR7yaomNm0Vu07FFk0mfYiVpM-ACE-oADkKk\_XT-lAIhSY9ALO91GORgAM9AOBnGlpULdJxR1LQhOWMTVDBvL0\_m00VqaJFfLSml49bSQelKKLv\_NMjVFXrh3Mrsy5ytjBSME1bSA3PQGH7qY-oArBhZ0NU9rbZHA5XSJ3zACMNo"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": "Saved"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |

## Logout Api

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| HTTP Method | | POST |
| URL | Staging | https://app.umang.gov.in/t/negd.gov.in/umang/depttapi/NDHMApi/ws1/1.0/logout |
| Production |  |
| Request Header | | Authorization: Bearer f2aaf676-8daf-38df-941f-3428f48e8ea7  deptid: 379  srvid:1972  Content-Type:application/json  subsid: 0  subsid2: 0  formtrkr: 0 |
| Curl Command | |  |

#### Request

#### Request Parameter

{

    "tkn": "cocaa6d9b4-6825-4bb2-bee8-2b7817c0de89/2",

    "trkr": "213132",

    "usrid": "09",

    "srvid": "1972",

    "mode": "web",

    "pltfrm": "andorid",

    "did": **null**,

    "deptid": "379",

    "subsid": "0",

    "subsid2": "0",

    "formtrkr": "0",

     "refreshToken": "aaaaaaawqww",

    "xAuthToken": "Bearer eyJhbGciOiJSUzUxMiJ9.eyJzdWIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImNsaWVudElkIjoic2J4IiwibW9iaWxlIjoiOTYzMjkxMjk0NiIsImhlYWx0aElkIjoic2hhaG5hd2F6MTIzQHNieCIsImV4cCI6MTY0MDg0ODkyMSwiaGVhbHRoSWROdW1iZXIiOiI0MS0xNjYxLTM0ODAtMDEyNyIsImlhdCI6MTY0MDg0NzEyMX0.V4GYz\_uSzwWPG9NfGL4VjpHAlfF2\_-RqGXLF0IHA3\_5BlJcw8Smh4jw-gIoA70RFmg7nk3SnZgLDtzRMo6vQgTqFN4T87Q2k7I3yyeHI9BJAOCnG-jIWxxE4q4LXW2RlTdnpDORLo7QWhWGAkRGpasuOuiohSugTOVe13E0J4xcuu6J-q8y7ulIe4pyR0NoAqxtdxdcshBJW7TIROo9AVCreOs4WA5iWyPvO\_OgkR\_GFMZKxXD\_gVVNtLPAqToeUI3jLi5pwu6BnoF1egKBYluQZVegIpzo1yoBNKSbkPUCCHKHav2Qd1FEpe00YnNJZDjJRMNqhQrKXisEZTtl1krvx75T-uNta4Ay8w5xurK5vXEm87zBlO0gqw9Z59TU\_fRdPcJlLKsCjzilwbc4-sYiGTyjUv6CGYJ59TPq6rZtAphk4eUkpmKJlR8KkZ69sakGMWkLYslGLUao\_LbqqLWuhVplNjk9xSFLyHpssPnPRVCw9OF-258xjNSuEmGfs664xJoQ66AWIL1KsYFTDRPvOwatWdfDCav-xxx9KY\_rcsGXPHfyH-EspzrT1qkjotTxnP1sjqCWrYW6LvMzIN6v1cwRC0e8z2VNo4yVsOXbFzsItr46A1KkSmgcsizt7G6PIOZjM1UwdYuyCHs4XIXRh2FuF9r9jcaGpgm58GK4"

}

#### Response

{

    "rs": "S",

    "rc": "200",

    "rd": "Success.",

    "pd": "logout"

}

#### Response Parameter

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| # | Parameter Name | Description | Data Type | Expected Values | Mapping with FRS |
| 1 | Rs | Request Status | String | S or F (S for Success and F for Failure) |  |
| 2 | Rc | Response Code | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
| 3 | Rd | Response Description | String | Refer: **Error! Reference source not found.** |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Pd | Response Data | JSON object |  |  |

#### Response Code

HTTP Response Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
| 200 | Successful Response |
| 400 | Bad Request/Validation Error |
|  |  |

Error/Success Code

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Response Code | Description |
|  | Successful |
|  | Unable to connect. Pleas e Re-try after sometime |
|  | No faculty available for the selected input |
|  | Sorry, department returned no results |